
 
 

From:  Anthony Carleton Local Government and Housing  
 Director of Local Government & Regulation Division 

Housing Regulation Division Causeway Exchange 
 1-7 Bedford Street 
 Belfast 
 BT2 7EG 
 
 Telephone: (028) 9082 3346 

e-mail:  @communities-ni.gov.uk 

 Our ref: TOF-1449-2024 

 Date:    04 June 2024 

Cllr L Peacock  
Finance Committee Chair 
Causeway Coast and Glens Borough Council 
Cloonavin, 
66 Portstewart Road, 
Coleraine, 
BT52 1EY, 
 
Via email: @hotmail.com 

 
Dear Cllr Peacock, 
 
REVIEW OF THE RATES SUPPORT GRANT  
 
Thank you for your correspondence of 28th May 2024 requesting the Department to 
pause any review of Rates Support Grant (RSG) until the Councils themselves have 
had the opportunity to input to the process. 
 
The Terms of Reference for the Review were agreed by Minister Lyons.  The Review 
which commenced in April 2024, is scheduled to be completed in October 2024 and 
will be looking at the mechanism of the grant calculation and not at the level of funding.  
 
As part of the Review, Business Consultancy Services, who are conducting the review, 
will be meeting with both SOLACE and all individual councils to ascertain their views 
on the RSG. 
 
I trust that this information is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
ANTHONY CARLETON 
 
 


